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Dear Friends, Donors and Supporters,

If education is the heart of a community college, then philanthropy is its soul. 

HACC benefits significantly from the generosity of you — our caring community. Since 1985, 
philanthropic support through the HACC Foundation has played a vital role in helping the College 
improve programs and services for our students and meet the changing needs of our communities. 
As a result of your generosity, HACC is now positioned as a leader in providing the highest in 
quality education and workforce training.

This report shares personal stories that are just a small testament to the many extraordinary donors 
whose giving spirit makes a difference in the lives of our College community every single day.

Contributions were made in many different ways. Many support students through scholarship 
awards, including The Jennifer Weaver Scholarship Award Fund, established by Jennifer Weaver, 
former vice president of HACC’s Gettysburg Campus. Weaver passed away in July 2012, but her 
legacy of advocating for Latino and first-generation college students remains strong and vibrant 
through the creation of this personal scholarship fund.

The transformation of the Senator John J. Shumaker Public Safety Center continued with 
tremendous support from local government, foundation and corporate contributions. A particular 
highlight of the year included the delivery of a 79-foot aerial ladder truck, the center’s first new 
piece of fire apparatus in its more than 20-year history.

Please enjoy these and many other stories on how philanthropy, no matter what the shape or size, 
brings opportunity, hope and success to the lives touched by HACC.

On behalf of the HACC Foundation Board of Directors, we thank all those in our communities — 
corporate and individual donors, public and private grantors, foundations, student organizations, 
alumni and employees — who have partnered with HACC to bring the very best to our students.

With deepest appreciation,

James E. Grandon Jr.

Chairman, HACC Foundation Board of Directors 

Message from the Board 
Chairman, HACC Foundation 
Board of Directors

Photo courtesy of James E. Grandon Jr.
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The HACC Foundation is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization that was established in 1985 to raise 
private and corporate revenues in support of HACC, Central Pennsylvania’s Community College. 
As of June 30, 2012, the HACC Foundation endowment consisted of more than 280 funds and 
assets totaling almost $32 million. The HACC Foundation is one of the wealthiest community 
college foundations in the nation. In fiscal year 2011-12 alone, the HACC Foundation contributed 
almost $2.2 million to the College in scholarships, special programs and facilities and provided 
financial assistance to 1,067 students. 

Projects benefiting from donations to the HACC Foundation include the following:

•	 Establishment of The Jennifer Weaver Scholarship Award Fund to assist Latino and  
first-generation college students and The Jonathan Ralph Stellar Memorial Award  
Fund to support male students who have overcome adversity (Gettysburg Campus)

•	 Renovation and expansion of the Senator John J. Shumaker Public Safety Center

•	 Establishment of the Brossman Library and Learning Center and purchase and updates  
to equipment for the nursing and cardiac sonography programs (Lancaster Campus)

•	 Upgrading of computer workstations and seating in the Pushnik Family Library and 
establishment of the Opportunity and Access Scholarship Fund, the Lebanon Faculty 
Scholarship Award and the Lebanon Staff S.U.C.C.E.S.S. Award (Lebanon Campus)

•	 Expansion of classroom and science lab projects supported by Governor George 
M. Leader’s contributions to the York Campus Fund (York Campus)

Contributions to the HACC Foundation are accepted in the form of unrestricted gifts to augment 
endowed funds, contributions to existing or new scholarship programs or award funds, support 
for academic and workforce programs, sponsorship of special events and cultural programs and 
contributions made in honor or in memory of individuals. In addition, the Foundation holds annual 
events, including the Frank J. Dixon Tournament for Scholarships and various scholarship 
award ceremonies.

For more information on the HACC Foundation, visit http://www.hacc.edu/HACCFoundation

About the HACC Foundation



John J. “Ski” Sygielski, Ed.D., was appointed the seventh 
president of HACC, Central Pennsylvania’s Community 
College, in July 2011 after a national search by the HACC 
Board of Trustees.

At his inauguration in October 2011, Dr. Ski said his first task 
was “to look IN, so I can look OUT with a more accurate 
perspective.” He added, “I continue to listen and learn and look 
forward to building that vision by walking beside each of you. 
The future of HACC is seeing possibilities. We cannot control 
circumstances, but we can control what we do with them.”

He facilitated nearly 100 focus groups within his first six months 
to gauge community perceptions, to move the College forward 
as a highly regarded institution of higher education and “to 
exceed the expectations of not only our students but everyone 
associated with this dynamic teaching and learning enterprise.”

Faced with a potential $11 million deficit and a mandate from 
the Board of Trustees for a balanced 2012-13 budget, Dr. Ski 
successfully charged his executive cabinet and an efficiency  
task force comprised of members from across the College to  
find strategic ways to increase revenues and reduce expenses 
while enhancing the value of a HACC education. 

The transformation of HACC from good to great continues 
under Dr. Ski’s leadership with a structural reorganization 
that centralizes the College’s functions to better serve the 
five campuses. 

The College’s culture is evolving to meet the expectation 
for high-performing, student-focused employees who embrace 
Dr. Ski’s philosophy of open, honest and transparent interactions 
with colleagues and stakeholders throughout HACC’s 10-county 
footprint in central Pennsylvania.

Dr. Ski is a member of the American Association of Community 
Colleges’ (AACC) 21st-Century Commission on the Future 
of Community Colleges and is the immediate past chair of the 
AACC’s board of directors. He also serves on the board of the 
Council for Resource Development, the advisory board of the 
Higher Education Research & Development Institute and the 
Educational Testing Service’s National Community College 
Advisory Committee. 

Dr. Ski holds a gubernatorial appointment to the Pennsylvania 
Workforce Investment Board. Locally, he is a member of the 
Harrisburg Rotary and serves as a director on the boards of 
MANTEC, a nonprofit organization serving the manufacturing 
industry; the York County Community Foundation; and WITF, 
a public media organization.

A native of Cleveland, Ohio, Dr. Ski was president of Mt. Hood 
Community College, a multi-campus community college based 
in the Portland, Ore., area, and Lord Fairfax Community College, 
a multi-campus college in Virginia. In addition, he served in 
senior administrative positions within the Virginia Community 
College System and at the College of DuPage — Illinois’ largest 
community college. He also has experience as a K-12 teacher  
and a corporate trainer for two Fortune 500 companies.

Dr. Ski holds a bachelor’s degree, two master’s degrees in 
business management and a doctorate in education leadership. 
He is the only member of his working-class family to graduate 
from college.
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New President Takes the Reins at HACC in 2011-12

John J. “Ski” Sygielski, Ed.D., is leading the College toward 
an era of higher expectations and greater accountability.

Photo by Jason Minick
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Linnie S. Carter, Ph.D., APR, was named vice president 
of college advancement at HACC, Central Pennsylvania’s 
Community College, by the Board of Trustees in March 2012. 

She was named executive director of the HACC Foundation in 
May 2012.

As a member of the College’s leadership team, Carter works 
directly with HACC President John J. “Ski” Sygielski, Ed.D., 
and other members of his executive cabinet in strategic planning 
and budgeting of College resources. She oversees the HACC 
Foundation and advertising, alumni affairs, fundraising, grants, 
graphic design, marketing, public relations, publications, special 
events, videography and the HACC website.

“Dr. Carter brings more than 17 years of experience and a track 
record for success in institutional advancement,” Sygielski said. 

“Her leadership skills, unparalleled work ethic and passion for 
community colleges complement our core strengths and are a 
catalyst for meeting the challenges of educating the workforce 
of the 21st century,” he added.

Carter said, “I am truly enjoying my time at HACC. During 
my initial visit to the HACC Harrisburg Campus — to attend 
Dr. Ski’s inauguration in October 2011 — I was impressed 
by the beauty of the campus; the friendliness of the people I 
encountered; the festive environment; the positive energy; and 
the nontraditional, yet tasteful and classy, inauguration. It was 
quite clear — almost immediately — that HACC was a special 
place. Several months later, I have seen firsthand that we have 
an excellent leadership team, family-like work environment, 
student-centered culture, active student leaders, beautiful 
campuses, supportive board members and generous donors.  
I have worked at four community colleges, and HACC  
clearly leads in many of these areas.”

Carter’s previous appointments include vice president of 
institutional advancement at Halifax Community College in 
Weldon, N.C.; vice president of college advancement at Lord 
Fairfax Community College in Virginia (2005-09) and director of 
institutional advancement at John Tyler Community College, also 
in Virginia (2000-04). She served as executive director of the 
foundations at each of the institutions. 

In addition, Carter was assistant professor of public relations 
at North Carolina A&T State University, Greensboro, N.C. 
(2010-11) and adjunct faculty member in the School of Mass 
Communications at Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU), 
Richmond (2000-01). She previously was public relations 
manager and community affairs coordinator of the Richmond 
(Va.) Metropolitan Authority (1998-00).

Carter earned a Ph.D. in community college leadership in 2009 
from Old Dominion University, Norfolk, Va. She earned a 
master’s degree in mass communications (media management) 
in 1998 and a bachelor’s degree in mass communications (public 
relations) in 1992, both from VCU. She earned the prestigious 
Accredited in Public Relations (APR) designation in 2000 from 
the Public Relations Society of America (PRSA).

Her many professional and community memberships include  
the Association of Fundraising Professionals (AFP), Council  
for Resource Development, Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Inc.  
and PRSA. 

She is a delegate to Vision 2020, Drexel University College 
of Medicine’s Institute for Women’s Health and Leadership. 
In addition, Carter is the recipient of numerous awards and 
honors and is involved in several college and community 
service organizations.

New Vice President of College Advancement at HACC and 
Executive Director of the HACC Foundation Joins Team

Linnie S. Carter, Ph.D., APR brings expertise, experience to 
leadership roles.

Photo by Jason Minick
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Distinguished Alumnus 
Reflects on Value of 
Travel Award

In an increasingly interconnected world 
and global economy, today’s educators are 
encouraging college students to get out of their 
comfort zones and study abroad. Thanks to the 
Simon and Eva Brenner Student Travel and 
Enrichment Award, Roderick L. Lee, Ph.D., 
studied psychology in London while a student 
at HACC in 1999. Lee received HACC’s 
Distinguished Alumni Award in 2005.

“You have a different level of appreciation for 
a country’s history and culture when you are 
exposed to it,” Lee said. “In England, I visited 
many historic places like Stonehenge and 
Stratford-upon-Avon, Shakespeare’s birthplace. 
You can read about these places in textbooks 
or talk about them in class, but when you travel 
there and experience it, the place becomes 
real. As a professor, I think it’s important that 
students have the opportunity to study abroad. 
It expands their horizons, and they gain 
enriching cross-cultural experiences.”

Lee cannot emphasize enough the importance 
of scholarships. In 1996, he returned to school 
at HACC after serving 10 years in the military. 
If not for the assistance he received under the 
GI Bill, college would not have been possible. 
Even with help, Lee worked full time and 

attended HACC full time to earn his associate 
degree in 1999. “HACC’s faculty built up my 
confidence and helped me develop the skills I 
needed to be successful in school,” Lee said. 
While attending HACC, he took full advantage 
of its flexible schedules and learning help, 
including the math and writing labs that were 
open on weekends.

After HACC, Lee transferred to Penn State 
Harrisburg where he received bachelor’s 
degrees in marketing and information systems, 
master’s degrees in business administration and 
information systems and later earned a doctorate 
in information sciences and technology from 
Penn State University. He is currently an 
assistant professor of information systems at 
Penn State Harrisburg.

HACC faculty and staff set Lee on his path to 
success. He credits guidance counselor Kathy 
Ciocci for helping him adjust to college that first 
semester and Dr. James Boswell, his English 
professor, for seeing Lee’s potential and guiding 
his personal development. Lee is also grateful 
for the donors who established the Simon and 
Eva Brenner Student Travel and Enrichment 
Award that enabled him to soar a little higher.

Roderick L. Lee, Ph.D. 
Photo courtesy of Dr. Lee
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Highmark, HACC ‘Step It Up’ to help 
young people
When Highmark Inc. mailed its Highmark Local Workforce 
Initiative request for proposals in fall 2011, the College’s 
workforce division staff immediately saw that it would be an 
excellent fit for HACC. The initiative was aimed at protecting 
the most vulnerable members of our community by promoting 
career development and job training for youth and young adults 
in central Pennsylvania.

Using its own strengths and relying on community partners, 
HACC staff developed a six-step program to address barriers  
that kept young people in the southern-tier counties of Adams, 
York and Franklin from getting an education. Staff members 
evaluated steps to introduce English as a second language; 
computer and basic employability skills; career awareness;  
and steps to complete a GED.

The result was the “Step It Up” program, a multi-faceted 
approach that customizes services to meet individual needs. 
Highmark awarded the program a $100,000 grant — $56,000 
from the Highmark Local Workforce Initiative Fund of The 
Foundation for Enhancing Communities and $44,000 from  
the Highmark Local Workforce Initiative Fund of the Lehigh  
Valley Community Foundation. In July 2012, the HACC 
Foundation received $10,000 for the “Step It Up” program 
through the generosity of the Helen D. Groome Beatty Trust,  
a BNY Mellon Mid-Atlantic Charitable Trust.

Carlisle foundation takes burden off allied 
health students
Amber Adair of Landisburg in Perry County is a typical HACC 
student. A practical nursing student on the Harrisburg Campus, 
she juggles work and school to make ends meet. “As a nursing 
student, I am required to work full time to keep up with my  
financial obligations,” she said. “This puts a lot of stress on me 
and my husband.”

To take some of the burden off students like Adair, the  
Carlisle Area Health and Wellness Foundation (CAHWF) has 
provided almost $680,000 in scholarship support since 2004.  
The foundation’s award of $87,000 in 2011-12 is helping  
students in allied health fields to spend a little more time on  
their studies. Adair said, “I will put my scholarship to good  
use by finishing my education and helping those who need  
me when they are faced with a medical condition.” 

Golf sponsor shows commitment to 
scholarship tournament
Every September, avid area golfers sling their clubs into  
the car and head to the Frank J. Dixon Tournament for 
Scholarships. Over the 17-year history of the event, loyal  
friends of HACC have helped the HACC Foundation to raise 
almost $1.4 million in scholarship support through sponsorship 
of the tournament. At the top of the list in total giving is the  
TE (formerly Tyco) Foundation.

The TE Foundation has donated more than $200,000 in 
scholarship support through sponsorship of the golf tournament 
since 2001. The foundation’s 2011-12 donation of $20,000 for 
the 2012 event is yet another demonstration of the value the TE 
Foundation sees in HACC. 

“The TE Foundation focuses on education and on organizations 
that have a significant community impact. HACC does just that 
by preparing students to get jobs — including many who don’t 
have the resources to go to college without scholarships,” said 
Greg King, sales director at TE Connectivity Ltd. and a member 
of the HACC Foundation Board of Directors. “I’m proud to 
volunteer my time at HACC and proud to be part of a company 
that values education.”

HACC Foundation Donors Have Significant Impact on Students

Photo by Tracy Mendoza

Jimmy Jordan, 22, of York, studies 
computer numerical control (CNC) 
machining in the “Step It Up” program. 
“This is another skill to add to my 
portfolio,” Jordan said. “It can take 
me into other avenues, such as 
business ownership.” 
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Anne Nebinger never accepted limitations. Raising five children as a single mother during the 
1960s was certainly a challenge, yet she met the challenge with confidence and a positive attitude. 
She worked tirelessly to provide a nurturing childhood and loving home for her children.

Despite not graduating from high school herself, Nebinger insisted that all her children achieve the 
dream of post-secondary education. She took much pride in her family’s various accomplishments. 
Three children graduated from college. Two others served their country with pride in the U.S. 
Armed Forces and both received career training while enlisted.

Once her dream of seeing her children become successful adults was realized, Nebinger turned to 
another dream. She wanted to earn her own college degree. After working as a bookkeeper for a 
number of years, she wanted to graduate from college and become an accountant. Sadly, Nebinger’s 
life ended prior to realizing this dream.

Her daughter, Rosemary Baylor, established the Anne M. Nebinger Memorial award and 
endowment funds to honor her mother and to promote and encourage others in the pursuit of 
their dreams. The scholarship funds will support students at HACC’s Lebanon Campus who are 
majoring in business, with preference given to those who follow Nebinger’s dream into the field 
of accounting. The family hopes that Nebinger’s devotion and spirit will continue as hard-working 
moms and others pursue a better life through higher education.

Anne M. Nebinger Memorial 
Funds Honor a Dream

Anne M. Nebinger 
Photo courtesy of Rosemary Baylor
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Here are comments from Gettysburg Campus employees on why 
donating to this fund was so important: 

“Jennifer Weaver was one of my greatest role models as 
a student and years later as a HACC employee. Not only 
did she push me to do things I never would have done on 
my own, but she was also the most caring woman I have 
ever met. You could feel the strength that radiated from her. 
Every time I was around her, I felt like I could accomplish and 
overcome anything. Donating to her scholarship fund is the 
least I could do to keep her legacy alive — cheering on our 
students, giving them strength and watching them achieve 
their dreams.”

Kristin G. Carr, student services specialist

“My husband, Bob, and I donated to Jennifer’s scholarship 
fund because we admire the legacy she created at HACC’s 
Gettysburg Campus, and we wanted to support that legacy. 
Jennifer’s motives were caring and selfless. She quietly 
created an avenue for others’ growth and success. That is 
something to be supported.”

Marilyn M. Teeter, director, nursing

Jennifer Weaver Scholarship Award Fund Creates a Legacy

The HACC community was saddened 
by the passing of Jennifer Weaver on 
July 28, 2012. She leaves behind a 
culture of caring and overwhelming 
support for students at HACC’s 
Gettysburg Campus. Her legacy will 
live on in The Jennifer Weaver 
Scholarship Award Fund.

Jennifer Weaver, former vice president of HACC’s Gettysburg 
Campus, was passionate about higher education. She served 
more than 20 years at the helm of the Gettysburg Campus, 
building a strong and vibrant student body. In particular, she 
was instrumental in the growth of Latino and first-generation 
college students, groups that she was committed to supporting 
through a variety of campus resources. 

In summer 2011, Weaver made a personal decision to financially 
support these students. She established The Jennifer Weaver 
Scholarship Award Fund and quietly used her own finances  
to begin building the fund. She also included the scholarship 
award fund as part of her estate planning to ensure 
its viability for years to come.

Weaver retired from the Gettysburg Campus in March 2012. 
Many from the community recognized her dedication through 
gifts to The Jennifer Weaver Scholarship Award Fund. 
Strikingly, the staff and faculty of the Gettysburg Campus 
showed overwhelming support of Weaver’s dedication through 
the 2012 HACC Foundation employee appeal. Altogether, more 
than $10,000 was raised for the fund, a tremendous effort to 
recognize the work of a great educational leader.

Jennifer Weaver 
Photo by Jason Minick
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Generosity of UGI 
Makes a Difference

HACC is fortunate to have partners in the community that not only give of their time and talents, 
but also provide in-kind support to meet the needs of the College. An outstanding example of this 
commitment is the ongoing support from UGI.  

More than 20 years ago, when the Senator John J. Shumaker Public Safety Center (PSC) was 
established as an extension of HACC’s Harrisburg Campus, UGI installed the original gas lines 
to the facility. 

Over the years, the company has supported HACC students financially in many ways, from 
contributing to the annual Frank J. Dixon Tournament for Scholarships to financially supporting 
capital projects, such as the Midtown 2 facility and the PSC renovation and expansion project.

While HACC is grateful for the generosity of all individuals, businesses and organizations that have 
contributed to the PSC campaign, UGI stands out because it took its commitment a step further by 
upgrading and installing new gas lines on the grounds as an in-kind donation.

UGI Regional Director Michael Fessler said, “We are fortunate to have HACC located at several 
locations throughout UGI’s service area. HACC is an important resource for economic development 
in both educating tomorrow’s workforce and re-training area residents with the skill sets needed for 
today’s jobs.”  

Our thanks go to UGI for going beyond expectations. Together, with our partners, we are making a 
difference in our communities!

Michael Fessler 
Photo courtesy of UGI
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Public Safety Center Undergoes Expansion

PSC staff and friends naturally were excited to learn about the Foundation’s approval for the first new piece of fire apparatus in 
the PSC’s more than 20-year history. This past year, however, was a successful one for the PSC for more than one reason alone. 
Preparations for the final phases of the expansion were ongoing, and support from community leaders and private foundations 
continued, too. The campaign total now stands at $5.4 million. HACC is indebted to all those who have so generously contributed 
to this effort. 

Photo by Perry Pierich

Among the milestones reached this past year were the following:

Dauphin County shows support for region’s 
first responders
Dauphin County Commissioners George Hartwick III, Jeff 
Haste and Mike Pries once again proved they are committed to 
our region’s first responders. They approved HACC’s $250,000 
application to the Dauphin County Gaming Advisory Board 
for the benefit of the PSC campaign, Helping Tomorrow’s First 
Responders, Today. On April 12, 2012, a check was presented 
to HACC President John J. “Ski” Sygielski, Ed.D., during a 
ceremony that offered community leaders a firsthand look inside 
the new law enforcement complex. Total Dauphin County support 
for the project now stands at $750,000.

NRA Foundation invests in law 
enforcement complex
To further support the PSC, specifically the construction of a 
new 25-lane indoor firing range at the Senator Jeffrey E. Piccola 
Law Enforcement Complex, The NRA Foundation from both 
the eastern and the western regions of Pennsylvania contributed 
$10,000. This was the first time The NRA Foundation has 
invested in the PSC and its efforts to train our region’s law 
enforcement officials. The College is looking forward to a 
continued relationship with the foundation for years to come.

Exelon extends partnership with major gift 
to PSC
A longtime partner in training, Exelon Generation Co. LLC, 
stepped forward this year to invest $10,000 in the new trench 
rescue and confined space training area. Exelon and the PSC have 
enjoyed a long and vibrant partnership. The training provided by 
PSC to Exelon ensures the safety and security of its employees 
each year. Exelon officials presented a check to the HACC 
Foundation at the PSC in June 2012.

In 2011-12, the HACC Foundation 
authorized the purchase of a 79-foot 
aerial ladder truck with pump for the 
Senator John J. Shumaker Public 
Safety Center (PSC). Delivered in 
August 2012, the KME-Kovatch fire 
truck replaces two of the four fire trucks 
that the PSC has used to train cadets 
and volunteer firefighters from across 
the Commonwealth.
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More than 80 high school students in more than 40 school 
districts throughout central Pennsylvania earned college 
credits while still in high school in 2011-12, thanks to the 
EITC program. EITC awards tax credits to approved 
businesses that make contributions to scholarship 
organizations or educational improvement organizations. 
HACC’s College in the High School and dual enrollment 
programs are eligible for EITC funds.

EITC benefits businesses that have been approved to receive 
tax credit equal to 75 percent of contributions up to $200,000 
per taxable year. The tax credit may be increased to 90 percent 
of the contribution if the business agrees to provide the same 
amount of contribution to an organization for two 
consecutive years.

HACC’s EITC programs enable qualified high school students 
to enroll in college-level courses at their high school, technical 
school or a HACC campus during the regular school day. 
These courses include everything from basic, entry-level 
college math to culinary skills and the trades. The courses are 
taught by HACC faculty or a high school teacher who qualifies 
as a HACC adjunct faculty member.

For the coming year, the programs include students enrolled in 
the Early College Academy at the Harrisburg and Gettysburg 
campuses, HACCVantage at the Lancaster Campus and 
HACC Academy at the York Campus. Specifically, the EITC 
scholarships provide financial assistance for tuition, fees, 
textbooks and other educational supplies required by students 
to take HACC courses.

In 2011-12, the HACC Foundation awarded scholarships totaling 
$10,352. Since 2008, 12 local businesses and foundations have 
contributed nearly $100,000 to the HACC Foundation’s 
EITC fund.

Brad A. Garfinkel, left, vice president, retail market manager, Metro Bank, 
and a HACC alumnus, is shown with Ross Berger, HACC’s director of secondary 
partnerships, and Sheila Fleischer, community development officer, HACC’s Harrisburg 
Campus. Metro Bank contributed $25,000 in 2011-12 to help high school students to 
earn college credits at HACC through the state’s Educational Improvement Tax Credit 
(EITC) program.

EITC-Funded Scholarships 
Help High School Students 
Earn College Credits

Photo by Gretchen Ramsey
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Scholarship Award Recipients: Your Gifts at Work

Kevin Warren was the recipient 
of the Olewine Culinary Arts 
Scholarship. This award was 
established by the Olewine 
family and provides financial 
assistance for students enrolled 
full time in the culinary arts 
associate degree program. 
Warren was instrumental 
in starting a soup line for 
the homeless in downtown 
Harrisburg. Culinary students 
go there weekly to volunteer.

Jeremy Ross, a student  
at HACC’s Gettysburg 
Campus, was one of two 
students who received  
The Jonathan Ralph Stellar 
Memorial Award scholarship 
in 2012. This memorial 
scholarship was established  
to support male students  
who have overcome a 
significant life obstacle to 
pursue higher education.

Photography major Paul 
Batchelor, a student at HACC’s 
Harrisburg Campus, received 
the David W. Barratt Memorial 
Scholarship for photography 
and academic excellence.
The Alfred Barratt family 
of Danville established this 
scholarship in memory of their 
late son, a photography student 
at HACC.

Carmen Candelaria, a 
2012 graduate of HACC’s 
Lancaster Campus with an 
associate degree in business 
administration, received the 
Lancaster Campus Scholars 
Award made possible by 
The Brossman Charitable 
Foundation. The award 
provides support to students 
at HACC’s Lancaster Campus 
who are enrolled in a transfer 
program to continue their 
college education.

Brooke Goodman was a 
recipient of The Ryan Webb 
Memorial Scholarship 
Award at HACC’s Lebanon 
Campus. This scholarship was 
established by Webb’s family 
to honor his dreams of using 
an education in the arts to have 
an impact on his community. 
Goodman’s dream is to 
become an art therapist.

Adusei Mensah, originally 
from Ghana, attends classes 
at the York Campus in pursuit 
of a degree in radiologic 
technology. He was awarded 
a York Campus Opportunity 
and Access Scholarship 
and acknowledged for 
his leadership ability and 
commitment to learning.

Photo by Jason Minick

Self-portrait by Paul Batchelor

Photo by Jason Minick Photo by Ken Phelps

Photo by Jenn Boyd

Photo by Cindy Sierk
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HACC’s cardiac sonography program will be able to provide a superior learning experience for students, thanks to the 
HACC Foundation.

In 2011-12, the HACC Foundation funded the purchase of digital sonography equipment for the cardiac sonography program. 
Offered at the Lancaster Campus, the 71-credit program has been growing — students travel a distance to obtain the classes and 
hands-on skills needed for clinical placement. 

The recently purchased digital equipment enables students to have additional hands-on experience in scanning while on campus. 
In addition, the purchase of this more efficient equipment helps to reduce the adjunct faculty cost each semester. 

Because the new technology is digital, it meets the requirements for cardiac sonography. Several of the program’s older machines use 
VHS technology at a time when VHS is quickly coming to an end. With the new purchase, students can operate the same technology 
that is currently used in hospitals and physician practices. This will facilitate an enhanced learning experience and provide the students 
with the skills necessary to provide high-quality patient care.

Other features of the equipment include the ability to obtain multiple images on a patient, to troubleshoot equipment issues and to 
perform a patient report suitable for presenting to a physician for diagnosis. 

HACC faculty chose to purchase refurbished, rather than new, equipment. The rationale for obtaining a refurbished machine is that 
students in general are not familiar with the technology. It is not uncommon for students to accidentally drop a piece of equipment 
during use. HACC maintains a low-level service contract that can handle these incidents, but a new cardiac sonography machine 
would have been too expensive and financially risky for novice students. 

HACC Foundation Supports Cardiac Sonography Program

Total HACC Foundation Support of the College

During 2011-12, the HACC Foundation provided support totaling almost $2.2 million to 
College programs as follows:

$5,000 
Miscellaneous

$864,021 
Capital Support

$484,840 
Academic and Program Support

$823,054 
Scholarships and Awards

$22,900 
Special Initiatives

Source: Unaudited financial statement as of June 30, 2012 
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Donations in Honor and in Memory

In honor of 
Dr. William Anderson
R. Curtis Aumiller

In honor of 
Miles D. Garber Jr., M.D.
Harrisburg Hospital Nurses’ Alumni 
	 Association

In honor of 
Barbara & George Myers
Norma J. Watson

In honor of 
Benjamin Olewine III
Marcia J. Benson 
William J. Beutler 
Aaron H. Brenner 
David Bronstein 
Dr. Donald B. Freedman 
Lois L. Grass 
Betty C. Hungerford 
Stuart Itzkovitz 
Frances L. Katelman 
Harold G. Leibenson 
Beatrice E. Leisher 
Steven H. Neiman 
Elaine Reis 
Margo A. Russell 
F. M. Simons 
William Spotts 
Peter C. Wambach Jr. 
E. M. Lynn Foundation 
RVG Management & 
	 Development Co.

In honor of 
Thomas B. Richey
Paul L. Mahoney

In honor of 
John J. “Ski” 
Sygielski, Ed.D.
Educational Testing Service  
Kristin M. Scofield

In honor of 
Jennifer Weaver
AAUW Gettysburg Branch 
Brenda M. Black 
Angela K. Buchanan-Bloch 
Kristin G. Carr 
Janet M. Cole 
Holly L. Cookerly 
Christopher C. Esgar 
Frederick A. Foltz 
Betty H. Guise 
Shannon S. Harvey 
Kathleen B. Heidecker 

Nancy R. Hendricks 
Lisa Katrina Hill 
Lori White Hockley 
Robert E. King 
Nancy Konopka 
Susan M. Konstalid 
Jean S. Legros 
Kathleen Marley 
Lori A. McNair 
Linda L. Neiswender 
Linda P. O’Connor 
Eleanor B. Pella 
Rosann Poe 
Joan B. Reeve 
Jason W. Rosenberry 
G. Radcliffe Schultz 
John C. Strahler 
Marilyn M. Teeter 
Ila A. Vidyarthi 
Annette Weintraub 
Carol B. Widerman 
Lori G. Zeshonsky

 
In memory of 
Helen Amraz
Carlo J. Baldini

In memory of 
Armando Selgas-Arango
Dr. James W. Selgas

In memory of 
Mafalda Baldini
Carlo J. Baldini 
Carla A. Magnelli

In memory of 
Robert Barto
Shull’s Tree Service, Inc.
 
In memory of 
Paul Beers
Linda H. Dingman

In memory of 
G. Nauss Bolton
Joseph C. Bolton Jr.

In memory of 
Dr. Charles H. Clark
Hazel J. Brown

In memory of 
the deceased members 
of the Class of 1958, 
Harrisburg Hospital Nurses’ 
Alumni Association
Mary D. Putnam

In memory of 
Robert Craig
Carlo J. Baldini

In memory of 
Jane Delong
William Hutnick

In memory of 
Dolores Enders
Glenda J. Auker 
Bernadette Barattini 
Kennard L. Bowman 
Marvin L. Closky 
Donegal Insurance Cos. 
Estrellita Chapter 512 
Sandra L. Fahnestock 
Thomas G. Flowers,  
	 Flowers and Flowers CPAs 
David L. Herman 
Patricia L. Hillery 
Suann J. Jones 
Jeffrey W. Keiser 
Michael J. Kondraski,  
	 Liberty Mutual Insurance Co. 
R. L. Rohrbaugh 
Judith M. Shaw 
J. A. Wenrich 
Penn National Insurance 
RVG Management & 
	 Development Co. 
The Cincinnati Insurance Co. 
Web Clients Inc.

In memory of 
Felicia Gaines
Pamela Saunders 
Maria A. Delaney

In memory of 
Helen Hauser
George & Wati Alvarez-Correa 
Tom & Gina Arnold 
Dean & Mildred Bankert 
Dr. Edward & Georgine Baranski 
Tom & Sandy Beauchat 
Ruth D. Bream 
Kevin & Mellissa Bunkin 
Douglas & Carolyn Chucknow 
Sal & Kathy Ciolino 
Robert & Dora Connolly 
Richard & Carolyn Deloe 
Dr. Dale & Mary Jo Dickey 
Dennis & Rose Marie Donharl 
Ray & Linda Fauth 
Donald & Barbara Geistwhite  
Stephen & Kay Gettier 
Erik & Nancy Hendricks 
Sharon C. Magraw 

Robert & Janet McQuaid 
Dan & Linnette Murray 
Alejandro & Rosa Nakahodo 
Gail D. Oyler 
Charlie & Debbie Raffensperger 
Benjamin & Danielle Skupp 
Dr. William & Suzanne Steinour 
Dr. Joe & Rose Tripi 
Elizabeth A. Tyson 
Bob & Judy Wagner 
John B. Zinn Jr. 
Raffensperger, Martin & 
	 Finkenbriner LLC 
The Trilogy Club 
Versant Strategies LLC

In memory of 
Joseph A. Klein
Loren H. Kroh

In memory of 
Mary Kreamer
Kay B. Ashby 
Madeline M. Burridge 
Virginia L. Chronister 
Loretta M. Evans 
Linda L. Goldhart 
Joyce M. Good 
Beverly J. Guss 
Glenda D. Harmon 
Martha J. Hawk 
Barbara E. La Bone 
Paula A. Linton 
Kay L. Luring 
June Martin 
Joanne Pote 
Carol A. Ritchey 
Lois J. Seaman 
Alice R. Straub 
Ruth A. Sweger 
Claire Zeiters

In memory of 
John Lagyak
Lovonne M. Cooper 
Elizabeth K. Phillips

In memory of 
C. Ted Lick
William H. Alexander 
Daniel E. Beren, Esq. 
Dr. Robert C. Buckingham 
C. Ted Lick Wildwood  
	 Conference Center Staff 
Stephen H. Davenport,  
	 Davenports Inc. 
Joy B. Dougherty 
Dr. Jay F. Ebersole 
Mary K. Fager 

The following individuals and organizations have made contributions 
in honor or in memory of others in 2011-12:
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John J. Ford 
Francis B. Haas Jr. 
Harrisburg Young 		
	 Professionals 
Doris J. Hiler 
Betty C. Hungerford 
John E. Kauffman III 
Jean D. King 
Lorena F. Lemons 
William E. McClure 
Charles F. Merrill 
Janet L. Miller 
Dr. Victor S. Morrison 
Frank Mosher 
Benjamin Olewine III 
Elizabeth T. Packer 
Charles R. Peguese 
Rotary Club of Colonial Park 
Safari Club International 
Donald E. Schell Jr. 
Charles L. Sieck 
Frank & Diane Sourbeer, 	
	 Wilsbach Distributors 
Klare Sunderland,  
	 Sun Motor Co. 
J.L. Thomson 
T.E. Thomson 
Mary Touloumes 
Charles L. Zoll III

In memory of 
Arlene Orth
Linda A. Mussoline 
Linda J. Neubaum

In memory of 
Ruth Reynolds Packer 
and Jane McCann 
Hoffman
Irene Snyder

In memory of 
Ray Prowell
Carlo J. Baldini

In memory of 
Claire Ross
Lovonne M. Cooper 
Ruth L. Deitrich 
Fortuna P. Kostelac 
Florence L. Musgrove

In memory of 
Robert Rubendall
Patrick S. Baker 
Dr. Jay F. Ebersole 
Linda R. Fletcher 
William E. Miller 
Miriam Rubendall 
Pauline Rubendall

In memory of 
James Scheiner
Mabel Scofield

In memory of 
June Latsha Arnold 
Schellenberg, Class 
of 1948, Harrisburg 
Hospital Nurses’ 
Alumni Association
Elizabeth K. Phillips

In memory of 
Cheryl Sherk
Carlo J. Baldini 
Carla A. Magnelli

In memory of 
Leslie Ann Torresson
Jill Mangione 
Linda A. Mussoline 
Louise A. Veatch

In memory of 
George Tregea
Alison M. Tregea

In memory of 
Patricia Wasson
Ruth L. Deitrich 
Fortuna P. Kostelac 
Florence L. Musgrove 
Beatrice Musser

In memory of 
Ryan Webb
HACC’s Lebanon Campus 
	 Student Government 
	 Association (SGA) 
Jennifer J. Jacobsen 
Alichia Pourreza 
Melissa Sibilia 
Joan S. Weaver 
Joseph R. Webb

2011-12 Donations to HACC Alumni Association

Jayne B. Abrams  
David E. Antonishek  
Joanne B. Archfield  
Michele Z. Baker  
Margaret A. Baranowski  
Kevin J. Beer  
J. Marlene Beiler  
Margaret H. Bishop  
James S. Bollinger  
Richard E. Botts  
Raymond W. Britcher  
K. Carol Carlson  
Deborah Arlene Clark  
Maryann Coffman  
Sandra L. Cole  
Sheila A. Dacheux  
Joseph T. Dehner  
Carol L. DeVictoria  
Ronald L. Drescher  
Dawn M. Earnest  
Robert J. Emrich Jr.  
Michael L. Faux  

Joellen A. Fetterolf  
Steven S. Fickes  
Lisa H. Foer  
Janet G. Fowler  
Michele Leedy Fry  
David A. Gainer  
Scott M. Gemberling  
Terry Sue Griffin  
Thomas M. Gusky  
Harold A. Hagerty  
Ruth E. Hammond  
Dennis A. Harmon  
Susan K. Heitsenrether  
Carolyn M. Hilbert  
Ellen Fay Houser  
Bonita S. Hudson  
John Hummel  
Gary L. Hutchins  
Ann Bowman Jackson  
Linda M. Kennedy  
George O. Kline  
Virginia A. Kuhn  

Marjorie B. Kutz  
Patricia Ann Lampi  
Virginia M. Leber  
Kellye S. Leitholf  
Kathleen J. Littleton  
Randy M. Manning  
June K. Mansberger-Royer  
Paula K. Marinak  
Michael P. Maugans  
Bruce A. Melamed  
Steven L. Miller  
Kimberly K. Morgan  
Terry L. Moser  
Ellen L. Myers  
Sharon K. Nace  
Stephen L. Nailor  
Stephen W. Neidlinger  
Arla M. Neitz  
Vincent Gerald Noggle  
Sherry A. O’Brien  
Patricia A. Odom  
Robert J. Osif  

Rebekah L. Oswald  
Donald B. Passmore  
Michael J. Pinamonti  
Kenneth R. Pinson  
William Champe Pool  
Kathy C. Prosser  
David A. Reed  
Dianna J. Reed  
Louis D. Reilly III 
Philip P. Reitz  
Elizabeth K. Rodgers  
Maryann L. Rossi  
Thomas Houk Rowe  
Cheryl C. Sakalosky  
Edna D. Sbeitan  
Robert S. Shank  
Michele Ann Shannon  
Pauletta Shelahamer  
Sheryl Marie Simmons  
William D. Smith  
Darryl E. Smith  
Joyce A. Snyder  

John S. Sours  
Daniel E. Strawhecker  
Donald A. Till  
Marcia Till  
Barbara A. Wadlinger  
Elista Waters  
Mark Rutherford Wheeler  
Mary C. Zales  
Susan B. Zearing  
Linda Kathryn Zug 

The HACC Foundation is grateful to the individuals who donated 
to the Alumni Association in 2011-12.
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*Deceased

2011-12 HACC Foundation Donor List

$10,000 and up

Individuals
Louis J. Appell Jr. 
Rosemary Anne Baylor 
Patricia Lee Freysinger 
Mark Ian Gelfand 
Donna L. Heiser 
Frank W. Jackson, M.D. 
Dr. Greg H. Kadel 
Jean D. King 
C. Ted Lick* 
Paul L. Mahoney 
Mary E. Milligan 
Estate of Marian Spong
Organizations
ACNB Bank 
Alpha Nu Omega Chapter 
	 of PTK 
Barley Snyder LLC 
Capital BlueCross 
Carlisle Area Health and 
	 Wellness Foundation 
Compass Group USA 
Douglas W. Pollock 
	 Foundation 
Enders Insurance Associates 
Estate of Marie Graupner 
	 Elias 
Evangelical Press Building LP 
Exelon Generation Co. LLC 
Francis J. Dixon Foundation 
Freas Foundation Inc. 
Fulton Bank 
Glatfelter Insurance Group 
Graham Foundation 
HACC Alumni Association 
HACC Virtual Campus 
Harrisburg Hotel Corp. 
John Crain Kunkel 
	 Foundation 
Josiah W. and Bessie H. Kline 
	 Foundation Inc. 
Lamar Advertising Co. 
Memorial Hospital 
Metro Bank 
Mid-Atlantic Coca-Cola 
	 Bottling 
Norfolk Southern Foundation 
Penn National Insurance 
PinnacleHealth System 
PNC Bank 
PPL Corp. 
Saul Ewing LLP 
TE Foundation 
The Brossman Charitable 
	 Foundation 
 

The Donald B. & Dorothy L. 
	 Stabler Foundation 
The Franklin H. & Ruth L. 
	 Wells Foundation 
The Highmark Local  
	 Workforce Initiative  
	 Fund of the Lehigh Valley  
	 Community Foundation 
The Highmark Local  
	 Workforce Initiative  
	 Fund of The Foundation for  
	 Enhancing Communities 
The NRA Foundation 
The Robert and Angela 
	 Ortenzio Family 
	 Foundation 
The Steinman Foundations 
The Vartan Group Inc. 
Walmart Foundation 
Waste Management 
York County Community 
	 Foundation

$5,000 — $9,999

Individuals
Anonymous 
Steven C. & Jill Kusic 
Kelly L. Lick 
Dr. Venkatesh K. & Mrs. 
	 Suganthi V. Nadar 
Michael A. Serluco
Organizations
Adams Electric 
	 Cooperative Inc. 
Atlantic Tactical 
Boyer & Ritter, CPAs 
Buchart Horn/Basco Inc. 
Canteen Vending Services 
Chambersburg Waste Paper 
	 Co. Inc. 
Eastern PCM LLC 
Estate of Paul B. Beers 
Gannett Fleming 
Gettysburg Area High School 
	 Class of 1950 
Grandon Real Estate Inc. 
Harley-Davidson 
Jonestown Bank & Trust Co. 
K and W Engineers 
Mary Sachs Trust 
McCormick Family 
	 Foundation 
Murray Securus  
New Standard Corp. 
Overnight Office Inc. 
Perform Group LLC 
 

Precision Custom 
	 Components LLC 
PSECU 
Rock Commercial Real Estate 
Secrist Family Charitable 
	 Foundation 
Shipley Energy 
Skelly and Loy Inc. 
The Homestead Group 
The York Water Co. 
United Concordia 
	 Companies Inc. 
Verizon Foundation 
Volvo Construction 
	 Equipment 
Wagman Corporate 
	 Community Foundation 
Wells Fargo 
Wilsbach Distributors 
Woolf Steel Inc.

$1,000 — $4,999 

Individuals
Jayne B. Abrams  
Richard H. Bennie  
Daniel E. Beren, Esq. 
Linda D. Brittain  
Angela L. Cohen  
Audrey Colando  
Patricia A. Conklin  
Frank A. Conte  
Bruce Darkes  
Joy B. Dougherty  
Kathleen E. Dvorchak 
John M. Eberly  
Dr. Jay F. Ebersole  
John H. Enos III* 
Norma J. Gotwalt  
James E. Grandon Jr. 
Ronald L. Hankey  
Kathleen B. Heidecker  
Lori White Hockley  
Ann L. Kemper  
Greg King  
Loren H. Kroh  
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Lomman 
Tom McGlaughlin  
Melissa McLaughlin  
Dr. George Reily Moffitt Jr. 
David J. Morrison  
Jean Lorraine Mundis  
Lisa A. Myers  
Kristin R. Oberholtzer  
Steve Perrault  
Warren John Persak  
Steven R. Rasmussen  
Thomas B. Richey  

Nancy M. Rockey  
Pauline Rubendall  
Kristin M. Scofield  
Dr. James W. Selgas  
Jeffrey A. Shaffer  
Charles L. Sieck  
Gregory L. Sutliff  
Dr. John J. Sygielski  
Otis A. Thomas III 
Patricia J. Thompson  
Jean M. Treuthart  
Peter C. Wambach Jr. 
Jennifer L. Weaver*  
Linda B. Whipple  
John Witmer  
Joseph R. Wojtysiak  
Brad A. Wolf  
Ronald R. Young
Organizations
2K Networking Inc. 
Abbey Carpet of Harrisburg 
ActiveNetwork 
Advanced Insurance Solutions 
Aero Energy 
Alpha Consulting 
	 Engineers Inc. 
American Dental Hygienists’ 
	 Association 
Arlene Utz Hollinger 
	 Foundation 
ARM Group Inc. 
BENECARD Central Fill  
	 of PA LLC 
BlueScope Foundation 
Bookstore Buyback  
	 Lancaster Campus 
Brinjac Engineering Inc. 
Capital Business Systems 
Centric Bank 
Century Engineering Inc. 
Coldwell Banker Commercial 
	 Bennett Williams 
Colony Papers Inc. 
Crabtree Rohrbaugh 
	 Associates Inc. 
Cultural Enrichment Fund 
Davenports Inc. 
DeGol Brothers Carpet 
Dentsply North America 
DJB Realty Co. 
E.M. Lynn Foundation 
Eckert, Seamans,  
	 Cherin & Mellott 
Educational Testing Service 
Edwin L. Heim Co. 
Enginuity Energy 
Estate of Glenn P. Hoffman 
 

Foreman Building 
	 Commissioning LP 
Fry Communications 
G.R. Sponaugle & Sons Inc. 
Geo W. Weaver and Son Inc. 
Good Government Seminar 
Graystone Tower Bank 
GreenWorks 
	 Development LLC 
HACC Bookstores 
HACC Classified Employees 
	 Organization 
Hampden Engineering Corp. 
Hampden Township Volunteer 
	 Fire Co. 
Herbert, Rowland & Grubic 
Hershey Entertainment & 
	 Resorts Co. 
Higher Information Group 
Houck Group Inc. 
JFC Staffing Cos. 
JMZ Architects and 
	 Planners PC 
JP Lilley & Son Inc. 
L&H Mechanical & Electrical 
	 Services 
Lancaster Bicycle Club 
Lawnton Fire Co. 
Lobar Inc. 
Lower Allen Township 
Lower Allen Township Fire 
	 Department 
M & T Bank 
M & T Charitable Foundation 
Margaret Trew Cline 
	 Foundation 
McClure Co. Inc. 
Members First Federal 
	 Credit Union 
Mike Murphy Rentals 
National Automobile Dealers 
	 Charitable Foundation 
Nutec Design Associates Inc. 
Orthopedic Institute of PA 
Penn Center Harrisburg LP 
Phillips Office Products Inc. 
Pillow Fire Company No. 1 
PMTA 
PPO&S Inc. 
PRL Inc. 
RATT Inc dba Orkin Pest 
	 Control 
Robert H. & Beverly Utley 
	 Fowler Foundation 
Rose Uniforms 
Rotary Club of Colonial Park 
 
 

The HACC Foundation is deeply grateful to the individuals and organizations listed 
below that gave so generously in 2011-12. Your gifts helped to change destinies for 
HACC students. Thank you!
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*Deceased

RVG Management & 
	 Development Co. 
Schaedler Yesco 
Shaw Industries 
Silver Spring Presbyterian 
	 Church 
SKAL Club of Central PA 
Sovereign Bank 
SSM Industries Inc. 
Subway 
Sun Motor Co. 
Teamsters Local Union 
	 No. 776 
Temple Inland Foundation 
Tender Years Inc. 
The First National Bank of 
	 Marysville 
The Jewish Community 
	 Foundation of Central PA 
Triangle Communications Inc. 
TE Connectivity Ltd. 
UGI Utilities Inc. 
U-GRO Learning Centres 
VFW Home Association 
	 Post 15 
Walton & Co. 
William L. and Geraldine  
	 M. Murray Foundation 
Wohlsen Construction Co. 
Women’s Network of 
	 York Inc. 
Zion United Church of Christ

$500 — $999

Individuals
Patrice A. Ametrano 
R. Curtis Aumiller 
Jacqueline A. Bareuther 
Marc G. Benton 
Ross A. Berger 
Dr. Robert C. Buckingham 
Dr. Merrill A. Cohen 
Loretta Cuff 
Craig A. Davis 
Daniel P. Delaney, Esq. 
Patricia Beth Dombrowsky 
Patrick M. Early 
Beth A. Evitts 
Elizabeth Steele Firestone 
Marizol A. Fotopoulos 
Curtis L. Gomer 
Richard W. Groff 
Sharon A. Hargrave 
Amanda M. Hartzel 
James J. Kirlin 
Dr. Michael B. Klunk 
Kathryn H. Lanz 
Beatrice E. Leisher 
Ronald M. Lucas 
Marguerite M. MacDonald 
Dr. Kelly E. Matthews 
Juanita M. Mort 
James R. Mulkey 
Debra A. Nickey 
Roseanne Nuss 
Benjamin Olewine III 

Michele Marie Orner 
Yolanda Perez-Rivera 
Kenneth A. Phelps 
Virginia D. Powers* 
Judy E. Rahauser 
Gretchen L. Ramsey 
Michael S. Salisbury 
Margurite P. Saylor 
Robert J. Sayre 
John E. Schmoyer 
Timothy W. Sevison 
Scott F. Simonds 
Wendy E. Spicer 
John K. Stark 
Dr. Deebari P. Tee 
Marilyn Torresson 
Meredith E. Tulli 
Serell I. Ulrich 
Frances M. Verotsky 
Joseph R. Webb 
Marlin R. Wedde 
Robert Weldon
Organizations
Adams County Democratic 
	 Committee 
Alliances LLC 
BOPAX Inc. 
Builders Specialty 
	 Service Inc. 
Conrad Siegel Actuaries 
Cornerstone Adminisystems Inc. 
Doug Lamb Construction Inc. 
Gettysburg Hospital 
	 Foundation 
Good’s Tree Care 
Halifax Area Ambulance & 
	 Rescue Association 
Intercon 
Kohl’s 
Lebanon Valley Insurance Co. 
M3T Corp. 
Murray Associates 
	 Architects PC 
PR Works Inc. 
Property Management Inc. 
	 Charitable Foundation 
Quarryville Presbyterian 
	 Retirement Community 
Rice Fruit Co. 
Safari Club International 
The Phillips Group Inc. 
The Sawtooth Group 
Titan Construction & 
	 Maintenance LLC

Up to $500

Individuals
James W. Adams  
Dr. Larry J. Adams  
Jeanne L. Addison  
Judith A. Alder  
Dr. William H. Alexander  
Doris M. Allamong  
Todd D. Allen  
Bruce I. Althouse Sr. 

Herawati M. Alvarez Correa  
Barbara C. Andrews  
Rebecca C. Anstine  
Mark L. Appleby  
Tom Arnold  
Kay B. Ashby  
Jody P. Ashley  
Glenda J. Auker  
David R. Bailey  
Holly M. Bailor  
Patrick S. Baker  
Michael D. Baker  
Carlo J. Baldini  
Phuoc H. Bang  
Dean Bankert  
Rudolph Baptist  
Edward J. Baranski  
Bernadette Barattini  
Cheryl A. Bargo  
Brett J. Barker  
Lise-Pauline Milton Barnett  
Raymond J. Barth  
Margaret Bartow  
Dr. N. Lorraine Basonic  
Trudy L. Bauer  
Fanny I. Baumgartner  
Donald H. Baumgartner  
Amy S. Beamer  
Rosalina Beard  
David P. Beard  
Tom Beauchat  
Jacqueline M. Becker  
Joseph Anthony Bedard  
Kathleen A. Bedoni  
Patrice L. Beittel  
Dennis R. Bell Jr. 
Dennis Lynn Benchoff  
Niles S. Benn, Esq. 
Marcia J. Benson  
Larry P. Berger  
Flora Berk  
Robert Bernini Jr. 
Harvey Besterman  
William J. Beutler  
Susan E. Biggs  
Everitt F. Binns  
Charles T. Birney  
David S. Bishop Jr. 
Diane D. Bittle  
David E. Black  
Dr. Winifred A. Black  
Brenda M. Black  
Clayton Black  
Shelly A. Blanchette  
Kay Ella Bleecher  
David Bleil  
Jennifer G. Bodenstein  
Joseph Collier Bolton Jr. 
Kay L. Bonslaver  
Lou Ann Boose  
Eleanor D. Bosserman  
Gina M. Bowers-Miller  
Kennard L. Bowman  
Sandra M. Box  
Jerry L. Boyd  
Ruth D. Bream  

Joan M. Brennan  
Aaron H. Brenner  
Barbara L. Breslin  
Suzanne G. Brofee  
David Bronstein  
Gary Broose  
Dr. Hazel J.Brown  
Barbara J. Brown  
Angela K. Buchanan-Bloch  
Mellissa Bunkin  
John E. Burleson  
Heather L. Burns  
Edward A. Burns Sr. 
Madeline Maff Burridge  
Lauren E. Cacciamani  
Maureen B. Campbell  
David C. Carl  
Kristin G. Carr  
Dr. Paul J. Carrick  
Dr. Linnie S. Carter  
Bertha R. Casey  
Donald S. Charney  
Nak Chhoeung  
David Chonoski  
Allison J. Christine  
Virginia L. Chronister  
Douglas J. Chucknow  
Sheila E. Ciotti  
John H. Clark Jr. 
Mark A. Clarke  
Shirley J. Cleaver  
Charles A. Clement Jr. 
Marvin L. Closky  
Robert Lee Coburn  
Lorraine V. Coffey  
Elisa S. Cohen  
Janet M. Cole  
Heather L. Collins  
Ronald H. Conard  
Kenneth W. Condran  
Dora Mae Connolly  
Holly L. Cookerly  
Lovonne M. Cooper  
Kenneth J. Corbran  
Lori G. Corradino  
Michael C. Corradino  
Michael B. Costea Jr. 
Stephen F. Cover  
Todd Crawley  
Janis E. Creason  
Donneva Crowell  
Dr. Stephen W. Dailey 
Annette L. Damato- 
	 Beamesderfer  
Eileen M. Daniels  
Nicole Dannehl  
Jeff Davidson  
Laura K. Davis  
H. June Davis  
Roberta M. Davis  
Melanie R. Davis  
Andrew J. Dean  
Kevin P. Deaner  
Timothy R. Deckert  
Marilynn A. DeHart  
Thomas R. Deimler  

Ruth L. Deitrich  
Cheryleen H. Deitz  
Maria A. Delaney  
Crystal M. Dell Orfano  
James A. Deller  
Carolyn S. Deloe  
Dominick DeRose Jr. 
James Robert Derstine  
Deborah A. DeSantis  
Cheryl A. Desmond  
Robert J. DeSousa  
Judy A. Dibert  
Darbi J. Dietrich*  
Kathy Digaetano  
Lynne E. Dillard  
Linda H. Dingman  
Luana K. Ditty-Thomson  
Ernest E. Doerschuk III 
Dr. Kathleen T. Doherty  
Dr. Margaret Dombrowski  
Cynthia L. Donell  
Rose Marie Donharl  
Nathan C. Douty  
Andree H. Drake  
Jude D’Souza  
Dr. Divine T. Dugah  
David M. Dumeyer  
Emily S. Dupes  
Harold L. Easter  
Skip Ebert  
Catherine S. Eccker  
Thomas & Irene Edmunds  
Debra J. Eichenberger  
Bonny R. Ellis  
Logan Abraham Ellis  
Jay Edward Ellison  
Jeffrey A. Emig  
Ruth P. Engle  
Deborah A. Ennis  
Brenda C. Eppley  
Frank Eppley  
Mekinda Erb  
Christopher C. Esgar  
Sherry L. Eslinger  
Melissa L. Etzweiler  
Loretta M. Evans  
Irene Mary Fabry  
Mary Kay Fager  
Sandra L. Fahnestock  
Dr. Lori A. Fair  
Betty A. Fair  
Paul E. Fanning, Ph.D 
Sally A. Feeser  
Dorothy H. Feigin  
Geremea P. Fioravanti  
Elizabeth A. Flack  
Raymond C. Flagg  
David J. Fleischer 
Sheila J. Fleischer  
Linda R.Fletcher  
David C. Florey  
Richard H. Flowers II 
Thomas J. Fogarty  
John Paul Fogg III 
Frederick A. Foltz  
John J. Ford  
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2011-12 HACC Foundation Donor List

Nancy L. Forgang  
Jackie A. Foster  
Martha L. Frankenberry  
Louis W. Fredericks  
Dr. Donald B. Freedman  
Christopher T. Fuller  
Elizabeth Ann Galitski  
Kevin Gallagher  
Richard Galley  
LuAnn P. Gallup  
Joseph A. Gazzara  
Donald Geistwhite Jr. 
Carol R .Gerkin  
Kay A. Gettier  
Victor S. Gibson  
Robert C. Gill  
Margaret M. Gingrich  
Andrew J. Giorgione  
Linda L. Goldhart  
Joyce M. Good  
Randy Lee Goodbrod  
Lois Lehrman Grass  
Elaine S. Grell  
Sean Michael Grimm  
Rodney M. Groff  
Yesenia N. Groft  
Mildred E. Grose  
Kimberly J. Grundon  
Theresa L. Guerrisi  
Michael J. Guido  
Betty H. Guise  
William D. Guntrum  
Richard M. Gurba  
Beverly J. Guss  
Francis B. Haas Jr., Esq. 
Donald J. Hack  
Corwin C. Hale  
Budd Hallberg  
M’liss Marie Halsey  
Russell Hammond  
Christopher Matthew Hardy  
Joseph R. Hardy  
Susan J. Harley  
Glenda D. Harmon  
Mary L. Harris  
Alice M. Hart  
Lisa A. Hartman  
Rodney H. Hartman  
Shannon S. Harvey  
Martha June Hawk  
Marsha A. Hays  
George D. Heiser*  
Nancy R. Hendricks  
David L. Herman  
David Hernjak  
Susan Diane Herr  
Graham S. Hetrick  
Kathryn K. Hildebrand  
Doris J. Hiler  
Lisa Katrina Hill  
Patricia L. Hillery  
Yolanda P. Hively  

Shelley L. Hobbs  
Melissa K. M. Hodge  
Maureen G. Hoepfer  
Thomas W. Hoffert  
Cheryl Louise Holder  
Morgan A. Horton  
Kenneth F. Hudson Sr. 
Madeline Humphrey  
Betty C. Hungerford  
Willetta Duncan Huth  
William Hutnick  
Julia R. Imboden  
Heather S. Ingram  
Stuart Itzkovitz  
Janet C. Ivey  
George L. Jackson  
Jennifer J. Jacobsen  
Joanne S. Jellison  
Marie E. Johnston  
Bradley R. Jones  
Susan P. Jones  
Suann J. Jones  
Anthony E. Jones  
Wendy A. Kaehler  
Kasim Karaev  
Robert D. Karas  
Brian O. Karsnitz  
Frances L. Katelman  
John E. Kauffman III 
Shawn D. Keenan  
Jeffrey W. Keiser  
Ellen M. Kessler* 
Michele C. Kieff  
Holly Renee King  
Deborah L. King  
Robert E. King  
Dale S. Kirkhoff  
John J. Klobusicky  
Donald M. Knaby  
Marlin E. Kohler  
Nancy Konopka  
Susan M. Konstalid  
Dr. Donald G. Koones  
John M. Kopetchny  
Fortuna P. Kostelac  
Nina M. Kottcamp  
Dr. Kathleen R. Kramer  
Barbara E. La Bone  
Lisha E. Lambert  
Joanne M. Landenberger  
Treff J. Laplante  
Lee Ann Larson  
Kevin Wade Laudenslager  
Mary A. Lawrence  
Jessica D. Layton  
Nicole R. Leach  
Linda A. Lefevre  
Jean S. Legros  
Susan F. Leib  
Harold G. Leibenson  
Lorena F. Lemons  
Margaret J. Lenton  

Joanne R. Lentz  
Robert LePage  
Elizabeth C. Letcavage  
Matthew D. Lingo  
Paula A. Linton  
Kay M. Litman  
Bethany J. Lohss  
Lac Duy Longson  
Jill A. Lott  
Cindy A. Lucarelli  
Katherine M. Lucas  
Connie M. Ludwig  
Allison L. Lukenich  
Kay L. Luring  
Dr. Michelle H. Macera  
Meghan E. MacNamara  
Stuart J. Magdule  
Carla A. Magnelli  
Sharon C. Magraw  
Jeremy David Maiman  
Annmarie Malchenson  
Jill Mangione  
Kathleen Marley  
Dr. Edward Marsico Jr. 
Yvonne E. Martin  
June Martin  
Dr. Marjorie A. Mattis  
Dr. Joanne E. Matusko  
Jean E. May  
Mark Edward Mayberry  
Donald R. McCallin  
Edward J. McCarthy  
Takiya S. McClain  
William E. McClure  
Ruth Anne McGinley  
Mattie M. McKinney  
David H. McLane, Ph.D 
Jane E. McLaughlin  
Lori A. McNair  
Charlotte Y. McNamara  
David W. McNaughton  
David W. McNeilly  
Janet W. McQuaid  
Caroline L. Mellinger  
Phyliss C. Mengle  
Charles F. Merrill  
Maureen A. Michalczyk  
Jay I. Miffoluf  
Janet Lynn Miller  
James B. Miller  
William E. Miller Jr. 
Janice M. Miller-Zerbe  
Richard P. Milletics  
Ronnie L. Millward  
Dr. Yvonne J. Milspaw  
Jill K. Mitzel  
Kenneth R. Mitzel  
Paul J. Monko  
Deborah K. Monko  
Elaine M. Moran 
Paul P. Morin  
Dr. Victor S. Morrison  

Frank Mosher  
Linnette A. Murray  
Florence L. Musgrove  
Dr. David J. Musser  
Michael G. Musser II 
Beatrice Musser  
Betsy L. Musser  
Linda A. Mussoline  
Amy E. Myers  
Dr. Michelle E. Myers  
Priscilla M. Myers  
Michael R. Nagurny  
Stephen L. Nailor  
Rosa Nakahodo  
Ryan A. Neff  
Sandra E. Negro  
Douglas Andrew Neidich  
Steven H. Neiman  
Dr. Linda L. Neiswender  
Kevin P. Nelson  
Marie C. Nester  
Linda J. Neubaum  
Christine M. Nicholson  
Jason T. Nielsen  
Erma M. Norcross  
Lois C. Nye  
Linda P. O’Connor  
Norma O’Donnell  
Dr. Suzanne E. O’Hop  
David J. Olmsted  
Thomas L. Olsen  
Leesa O’Neil  
Richard S. Orange  
Christopher D. Owens  
Gail D. Oyler  
Jerome E. Ozog  
Elizabeth T. Packer  
David R. Padfield  
Lorrie L. Page  
Alice P. Parker  
H. Sheldon Parker Jr. 
James E. Pascarella  
Esther B. Pearce  
Charles R. Peguese  
Dominic A. Pelino  
Eleanor B. Pella  
Dr. David O. Percy  
Carl R. Petersheim  
Allison D. Pfaff  
Robert J. Phillips  
Elizabeth K. Phillips  
Mary Joan Pianelli  
Perry L. Pierich  
Gregory J. Pijar  
David Wade Pitts  
Sandra K. Pitzer  
Rosann Poe  
Thomas T. Posavec  
Joanne Pote  
Alichia Pourreza  
Timothy W. Pramik  
Kathleen A. Pratt  

Mary K. Prescott  
Bob Prough  
David F. Pufnock  
Jeanne M. Purtell  
Mary D. Putnam  
Christine A. Quinones  
Deborah S. Raffensperger  
Jennifer L. Raineri  
Ronald J. Reardon  
Larry R. Redding  
Joan B. Reeve  
Joseph F. Register Jr.* 
Chris Reilly  
Heather Reilly  
Cynthia A. Reiner  
Isabel J. Reinhold  
Elaine Reis  
Marvin L. Reist Sr. 
Cristal L. Renzo  
Janet E. Rich  
Carol A. Ritchey  
Jamie L. Ritz  
Oriali Rivera  
Sharon R. Roberts  
Gerald S. Robinson, Esq.  
Judith Rodney  
R. Luke Rohrbaugh  
Joseph W. Roman  
Cindy W. Rose  
Ilene R. Rosenberg  
Jason W. Rosenberry  
Catherine W. Rosenkrans  
Gary J. Rosenstrauch  
Diane Rothrock  
Dwight Rowe  
Miriam Rubendall  
Paul L. Rudy III 
Keith D. Rufalo  
Ann L. Russ  
Margo A. Russell  
Donna P. Ruth  
Angela M. Sanden  
Timothy J. Sanden  
Timothy L. Sandoe  
Lisa A. Sanford  
David Satterlee  
Pamela Saunders  
Lois A. Schaffer  
Donald E. Schell Jr. 
David Schell  
Mary Ann Schirmer  
Phyllis J. Schlehr  
Maretta Krantz Schmidt  
Judith H. Schmoyer  
Beth A. Schneider  
Imogene N. Schofield  
Barry L. Schuchart  
G. Radcliffe Schultz  
Ruth Schwalm  
Mabel Scofield  
Diane E. Scott  
Lois Jean Seaman  

*Deceased
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Steven S. Seitchik  
Chris E. Seitz  
Richard J. Seitz  
Julia A. Sensenig  
Dennis W. Shade  
Ann L. Shaffer  
Judith M. Shaw  
Dr. Raymond J. Sherer  
W. Jean Sherman  
Nancy A. Shertzer  
Marlene Hope Sherwin  
Charles Edward Shields III, Esq.  
Janet E. Shimek  
Eleana G. Shipman  
Cynthia Lynn Shirk  
Dr. Dennis D. Shoemaker  
R. Lori Shoemaker  
Rebecca L. Shoener  
Karen L. Shoenfelt  
Charity Lynn Shreffler  
Kenneth R. Shutts  
Melissa Sibilia  
Trumbull L. Simmons Jr. 
F. M. Richard Simons  
Mark S. Singel  
Scott R. Singer  
Benjamin Skupp  
Michael J. Smith  
Shellie R. Smith  
Karen L. Smoker  
Shirlee Smolin  
Jeffrey L. Snead Sr. 
Jeffrey S. Snyder  
Irene Snyder  
Martha B. Spear  
William Spotts  
Julia A. Statler  
Christine F. Stavropoulos  
Pamela A. Stein  
Earl S. Stein  
Carl D. Steinhart  
Dr. Robert R. Steinmetz  
William Joseph Steinour  
Angela S. Stephens  
Chad Stine  
Craig A. Stone  
John C. Strahler  
Alice R. Straub  
Amanda Straus  
Louanne Straus  
Bobbie M. Strausbaugh  
Carlotta C. Strevig  
Michael L. Stringent  
Timothy A. Stringer  
Mata A. Stroup  
Warren W. Stumpf  
Amy Sullivan  
Robert J. Swatski  
Margaret A. Sweeney  
Ruth A. Sweger  
Ronald R. Talbott  
Marilyn M. Teeter  
Margaret H. Templin  
Joan E. Teti  
Paula Thomas  
Barbara A. Tokarz  

Gladdi A. Tomlinson  
Michael A. Tonkay  
Mary Touloumes  
David M. Transue  
Alison M. Tregea  
Bruce E. Trego  
Joseph Tripi  
James M. Troutman  
Dr. Robert T. Troxell  
Svitlana I. Tyson  
Elizabeth A. Tyson  
David Vander Els  
Louise A. Veatch  
Carolyn J. Veit  
Dr. Patricia A. Verdon  
Ila A. Vidyarthi  
Michael F. Wallace  
Adam M. Walter  
Catherine E. Walters, Esq. 
Qiquan Wang  
Diane H. Watkins  
Norma J. Watson  
Heather N. Watt  
Evelyn S. Weaver  
Joan S. Weaver  
Pat A. Weaver  
Elisa J. Weigard  
Dr. Robert B. Weinstock 
	 Collins  
Annette Weintraub  
Gerhard W. Wendt  
Andrea M. Wenger  
Nancy L. Wennberg  
J. Andrew Wenrich  
Michele D. Wherley  
Judith A. White  
Carol B. Widerman  
Raymond L. Wiersma  
Douglas A. Wiest  
Kathleen A. Wildauer  
Carol Spinelli Williams  
Joseph B. Wilt  
Jane E. Wilt  
Martin J. Wise  
Amy S. Withrow  
Eric P. Wolfgang  
Jeffery A. Wolford  
Karen P. Woodring  
Suzanne Yenchko 
Dr. Marian E. Yoder  
Joseph A. Zanghi  
Judy E. Zeiders  
Claire Zeiters  
Lori G. Zeshonsky  
Benjamin G. Zimmerman  
John B. Zinn  
Charles L. Zoll III 
Ronald Louis Zuckerman 
Organizations
AAUW Gettysburg Branch 
AP Williams Inc. 
Bath Fitter 
Bookstore Buyback York 
	 Campus 
Brickbox Enterprises 
BRP Entertainment 

By Design Consultants Inc. 
C E Williams Sons Inc. 
Cafe Fresco 
Camp Curtain Fire Company 
	 No. 13 
Campbell Commercial Real 
	 Estate Inc. 
Capital Construction 
	 Management LLC 
Chick-fil-A 
Choke Design Co. 
ComSource 
Crime Stoppers of Dauphin 
	 County 
Cumberland County Fire 
	 Chiefs Association 
Digital Planet Inc. 
Distributed Systems 
	 Services Inc. 
Diversified Design 
Donegal Insurance Cos. 
DRS Architects Inc. 
Elsner Engineering Works Inc. 
Employees fund at YRC 
Estate of Cathryn A Hintze 
Estrellita Chapter 512 
Evans Engineering Inc. 
Fisherville Fireman’s Relief 
	 Association 
Flowers and Flowers Certified 
	 Public Accountants 
Friendship Fire Company – 
	 Bressler 
Gunn-Mowery LLC 
H & H Service Company Inc. 
HACC Allies 
Halifax Borough 
Halifax Township 
Harrisburg Hospital Nurses’ 
	 Alumni Association 
Harrisburg Young 
	 Professionals 
Highspire Fire Co. 
Hobby Greenhouse 
	 Association 
Hornung’s True Value Inc. 
Horst Excavating 
Howard Hanna Real Estate 
Innogive Foundation 
J Milito & Associates Inc. 
JKG Group 
Johnson & Johnson 
Johnson Mirmiran Thompson 
	 Inc. (JMT) 
KD3 Design Studio Inc. 
La Torre Communications 
LAM Systems Inc. 
Lancaster County Chiefs of 
	 Police Association 
Landmark Commercial 
	 Realty Inc. 
Lesher Mack Sales & 
	 Service Inc. 
Levin Promotional Products 
Liberty Mutual Insurance Co. 
 

Links at Gettysburg 
	 Community 
Lisburn Community Fire Co. 
 Londonderry Fire Company 
	 No. 1 
McGrath’s Pub 
McKissick Associates 
	 Architects PC 
MG Tactical Advantage LLC 
Middletown Fire Department 
Midtown Scholar Bookstore 
Millersburg Fire Co. 
PA Landscape Group Inc. 
Pavone Inc. 
Pennoni Associates Inc. 
Perfido Weiskopf Wagstaff & 
	 Goettel 
PFM Asset Management LLC 
Polyclinic Nurses Alumni 
	 Association 
Progress Fire Co. 
Pulmonary and Critical Care 
	 Medicine Associates PC 
Raffensperger, Martin & 
	 Finkenbiner LLC 
Reliance Hose Company – 
	 Rutherford 
Shull’s Tree Service Inc. 
Snyder Secary & 
	 Associates LLC 
Spectra Contract Flooring 
STV Architects 
Susquehanna Consulting and 
	 Financial Group Inc. 
Swatara Township Volunteer 
	 Fire Department 
The Camera Box 
The Cincinnati Insurance Cos. 
The Foundation for Enhancing 
	 Communities 
The Quandel Group/Pyramid 
	 Construction Services Inc. 
Trinity Construction Group 
	 LLC 
Triple Crown Corp. 
Upper Allen Township Police 
	 Department 
Versant Strategies LLC 
VFW Auxiliary James A. 
	 Danner Post 537 
Web Clients Inc. 
West Enola Fire Co. 
West Shore Regional Police 
	 Department 
Yingst Trucking LLC

Matching Gift 
Companies
BD (Becton, Dickinson  
	 and Co.) 
IBM Corp. 
TE Connectivity Ltd.
The Hershey Co. 
UGI Utilities Inc.

*Deceased
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New Funds Established in 2011-12
Anne M. Nebinger Memorial Award Fund  
and Anne M. Nebinger Memorial Endowment
Established by Rosemary Baylor to provide scholarships to 
students enrolled in the business program at HACC’s Lebanon 
Campus, with preference to non-traditional female students 
who are majoring in accounting and re-entering the workforce 
or have changed careers.

The Anonymous Scholarship Fund
Established to provide financial assistance to full-time 
HACC students who have already completed one full year 
of undergraduate classes.

The Boys and Girls Club of Central PA  
Award Fund
Established by Mike Serluco, owner of Consolidated Properties, 
to provide financial assistance to students enrolled in HACC’s 
trade and technical training programs.

The C. Ted Lick Memorial Scholarship 
Endowment
Established by family and friends of the late C. Ted Lick to 
provide financial assistance to non-traditional students enrolled 
at HACC’s Harrisburg Campus.

George D. Heiser, M.Ed., R.T. (R) (QM) 
Program Director Memorial Award 
Endowment
Established by the family of the late George Heiser, former 
program director of radiologic technology at HACC’s Lancaster 
Campus, to present an award annually to a Lancaster Campus 
student who has demonstrated excellence in academics, 
leadership and professionalism in radiologic science.

The Jennifer Weaver Scholarship Award Fund
Established by the late Jennifer Weaver, former vice president 
for HACC’s Gettysburg Campus, to support Latino and first- 
generation college students attending the Gettysburg Campus.

The John J. “Ski” Sygielski and Steve 
Perrault Scholarship Award
Established by John J. “Ski” Sygielski, Ed.D., and Steve 
Perrault to provide financial assistance to HACC students, 
with a preference for students enrolled in HACC’s art or 
business programs.

The Jonathan Ralph Stellar Memorial  
Award Fund
Established by the family of the late Jonathan Ralph Stellar to 
assist young male students who have overcome an adversity in 
life to pursue higher education.

The Leslie Torresson Memorial Award Fund
Established by family and friends of the late Leslie Torresson to 
provide financial assistance to HACC students whose lives have 
been impacted by cancer.  

New Beginnings Award Fund
Established to provide financial assistance to York County 
residents enrolled full time or part time in a degree or certificate 
program at HACC’s York Campus. 

Norma Gotwalt Scholarship Award Fund
Established by Norma Gotwalt, a HACC Foundation Board 
of Directors member, to provide financial assistance to students 
enrolled in the early childhood education program at HACC’s 
Harrisburg Campus.

The Penn National Insurance Virtual Campus 
Scholarship Endowment
Established by Penn National Insurance to provide financial 
assistance to students enrolled part time in classes through 
HACC’s Virtual Campus.
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Total Gifts to the HACC Foundation in 2011-12

$1,892,972 
Scholarships and Awards

$528,058 
Academic and Program Support

$133,341 
Unrestricted

$577,425 
Capital Support

Thanks to our generous donors, the HACC Foundation received a total of $3,131,796 
in gifts from individuals and organizations between July 1, 2011, and June 30, 2012.

HACC FOUNDATION
Statement of Financial Position
As of June 30, 2012 and 2011
(Unaudited)

2012 2011
ASSETS

Cash 939,584$            767,947$       

P/R, Matching Gift & Pledges Receivable 18,936                7,294            
Multi-Year Pledges Receivable (Unpaid Pledges):
   Capital Campaign-Select Medical & Pollock Debt 6,940 11,940
   Other Multi-Year Pledges 201,250 219,987
   PSC Partners Campaign 734,502 989,712
   Major Gifts Campaign 2,236,036 2,761,255
   Total Multi-Year Pledges Receivable 3,178,729           3,982,895      
Charitable Remainder Trust Receivable -                      73,745           
Prepaid Expense 2,114                  4,319            

Investments at Market Value:
  Permanently Restricted 16,121,227         15,810,166    
  Unrestricted & Temporarily Restricted 11,716,197         11,633,611    
    Total Investments at Market Value 27,837,424         27,443,777    

Total Assets 31,976,786$       32,279,977$  

LIABILITIES

Deferred Revenue 34,000                61,500           
Allowance for Uncollected Pledges Reserve 43,603                43,603           

Total Liabilities 77,603$              105,103$       

NET ASSETS

  Permanently Restricted 16,912,207         16,878,107    
  Unrestricted & Temporarily Restricted 14,980,036 15,211,081
  Charitable Remainder Trusts -                      73,745           
  Capital Campaign-Select Medical & Pollock Debt 6,940                  11,940           
     Total Net Assets at Market Value 31,899,183         32,174,874    

Total Liabilities & Net Assets 31,976,786$       32,279,977$  

HACC Foundation 
Statement of Financial 
Position as of June 30, 
2012 and 2011  
(unaudited)



One HACC Drive 
Harrisburg, PA 17110

Gettysburg 731 Old Harrisburg Road 717-337-3855 | Harrisburg One HACC Drive 717-780-2400

Lancaster 1641 Old Philadelphia Pike 717-293-5000 | Lebanon 735 Cumberland Street 717-270-4222

York 2010 Pennsylvania Avenue 717-718-0328 | Virtual Campus 717-221-1300 ext. 1510

This Annual Report reflects gifts received between July 1, 2011, and June 30, 2012. Every attempt 
has been made to accurately reflect our donors and friends. However, if you note an error, 

call the HACC Foundation at 717-780-2363 and please accept our apologies.

HACC recognizes its responsibility to promote the principles of inclusion and equal opportunity in employment and education. Therefore, it is the policy of HACC, in full 
accordance with the law, not to discriminate in recruitment, employment, student admissions, and student services on the basis of race, color, religion, age, political affiliation 
or belief, gender, national origin, ancestry, disability (physical or intellectual based challenges), place of birth, General Education Development Certification (GED), marital 
status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, veteran status, genetic history/information, or any other legally protected classification. Inquiries should be directed 
to the Office of the President, One HACC Drive, Harrisburg, PA 17110. Telephone: 717-221-1300 ext. 1541.


